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STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE ● Lacey, Washington 98503 
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June 26, 2020 

 

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO RESPOND TO MOTION TO 

STRIKE 

(Responses due by Wednesday, July 8, 2020, at 5 p.m.) 

 

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Pilots, 

Docket TP-190976 
 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

 

On November 19, 2019, Puget Sound Pilots (PSP) filed with the Washington Utilities and 

Transportation Commission (Commission) its initial proposed tariff. On November 21, 2019, 

the Commission entered Order 01, suspending the tariff filing and setting the matter for 

adjudication. On December 17, the Commission entered Order 02, Prehearing Conference 

Order; Notice of Hearing, which established a procedural schedule that was later modified by 

Order 04.  

 

 On June 25, 2020, PSP filed a Motion in Limine/Motion to Strike to Exclude Unqualified  

 Expert Testimony (Motion).  

 

WAC 480-07-375 provides that a party that opposes a written motion may file a response within 

five business days or at such other time as the presiding officer may set. Due to the reduction in 

staff hours caused by mandatory furloughs and the length and complexity of the Motion, the 

Commission finds good cause to provide the parties with two additional business days to respond 

to the Motion. Accordingly, responses must be filed by 5 p.m. on Wednesday, July 8, 2020.  

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That parties may file a response to Puget Sound 

Pilots’ Motion to Strike by 5 p.m. on Wednesday, July 8, 2020. 

 
/s/ Rayne Pearson 

RAYNE PEARSON 

Director, Administrative Law Division 

 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 


